CANADIAN DEXTER CATTLE ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING FEBRUARY 9, 2011
A meeting of the Canadian Dexter Cattle Association Board of Directors was held by teleconference on February 9, 2011
Present: Neal Wilson (President), Adrian Hykaway (Vice-President), Cathy Heinzelman, Allyn Nelson, Brenda Pollard, Mary Ann Stevenson, Ron Black (Recording Secretary)

Neal Wilson called the meeting to order. There was no objection to the meeting being taped.
Some items were added to the agenda that had been circulated.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS:

Moved by Adrian Hykaway that the minutes of the Directors’ meeting held September 8, 2010 be adopted as circulated. Seconded by Mary Ann Stevenson. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT: Ron Black presented the financial report as of December 31, 2010. For 2010, the CDCA had revenue of $15,565 and expenditures of $16,285 for a deficit for the year of $720. The Association had 95 paid members in 2010. There were 138 animals registered in 2010 compared to 154 in 2009, and 179 animals transferred compared to 166 in 2009.
Moved by Cathy Heinzelman that the financial report be accepted. Seconded by Brenda Pollard. Carried. 

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES: a) By-law amendment: The by-law amendment requiring all bull calves born on or after January 1, 2011 to be tested for PHA in order to be registered has been approved by Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada. Neal Wilson will forward information to Kathy Stevenson to put on the website regarding this requirement. 
b) Annual General Meeting: There was consensus that the Annual meeting be held in Central Alberta, with most indicating that August is the preferred time. Mary Ann Stevenson agreed to look into possible places to hold the meeting and events in August in that area with which the meeting could be coordinated. 
c) Stickers and Stamps:  Adrian Hykaway indicated that he had no response from the membership regarding obtaining stickers or stamps, so he had not pursued the matter. 
d) Dexter Semen Resources: Cathy Heinzelman indicated that from her research into semen availability, she has determined that Mary Ann Stevenson has all of the semen that is available in Canada. Mary Ann indicated that importing semen from the U.K. is quite expensive, and therefore  suggested seeing who amongst the membership might be interested in making a group order so as to share the costs, a considerable portion of which are the same no matter how many straws are imported. She indicated that it is necessary in her opinion to import some new genetics from the U.K. because everything currently available in North America is so closely related.  On the matter of collecting new bulls in Canada, Mary Ann indicated that collection is also very expensive by the time quarantine and boarding costs are added to the collection and storage costs, and given the limited market for the semen, it makes the viability of new collection in Canada questionable. Mary Ann will put a notice together to put in the Newsletter re the costs and requirements to import semen, and ask interested parties to contact her.    
e) Representative to CLRC: Ron Black indicated that he had e-mailed Liz Dickie recently to see if a member of the Ontario Chapter might attend the Annual Meeting of Canadian Livestock Records Corporation in Toronto on April 2nd as the CDCA’s representative, but had not yet had a response. 

Moved by Cathy Heinzelman that, if a member of the Ontario Chapter is able to attend the CLRC Annual Meeting, that he or she act as the CDCA’s official representative, and be compensated for the registration fee and travel costs. Seconded by Mary Ann Stevenson. Carried.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

a) Buyer-Seller Disagreement: Correspondence had been received from a non-member who had purchased Dexter cows and calves from a member, sight unseen, and was very upset upon receiving the animals about their quality, and that they had not received what they thought they had purchased. After considerable discussion on the matter, directors concluded that since the purchase had been made sight unseen, and since the 6 month period in which registration papers are to be provided has not yet passed, that this is really a case of buyer beware, and a civil matter between the two parties, and that the CDCA has no role to play at this time. It was agreed, however, that the buyers be contacted by Adrian Hykaway to inform them that we are willing to do business with them and invite them to join the Association.  
b) Marketing Opportunity to Farmer’s Market in Saskatoon: Neal Wilson and other directors reported having been contacted by Mike Parsons regarding the supply of grass finished Dexter animals, the meat from which would be sold at the farmer’s market in Saskatoon. The potential would be for 20 animals a year. It was agreed that Brenda Pollard contact Mr. Parsons and arrange to meet with him, and have him provide written information on how he would require the Dexters to be fed and finished, so that it can be included in the Newsletter.    
c) David Bates’s website: Cathy Heinzelman and Neal Wilson reported receiving correspondence from a member regarding the fact that information about them and their animals is listed on a website operated by David Bates without their knowledge and permission. Ron Black explained that this individual had been mining information from the CLRC website, which is not illegal, but the comment was made that it is not really ethical. His access to the CLRC site has now been blocked. In response to question from Mary Ann Stevenson whether members could ask to be removed from the site, Ron indicated that they could make that request, and that in fact, the CDCA could ask that all Dexter data be removed. All directors expressed concerns over someone unknowingly taking the data and populating a website that members are not aware of.  Mary Ann Stevenson asked it might be possible to publish a disclaimer that the CDCA does not support this website. Cathy Heinzelman indicated that she would rather see all of the information removed.      
Moved by Cathy Heinzelman that Neal Wilson contact David Bates and request that all CDCA information be removed from his website. Seconded by Mary Ann Stevenson. Carried.  
d) Website: Neal Wilson indicated that it had been agreed to post the Newsletter on the website, but as yet he had not received any digital copies. Cathy Heinzelman said she would check that with Graham Dalziel. 
e) Show Guidelines and Breed Standards: Allyn Nelson inquired about the Canadian guidelines for showing Dexters. He indicated particularly that in the past Dexters have always had to be shown as natural as possible without sprays and excessive grooming. It was agreed that these guidelines need to be re-established and then be circulated to members and to 4-H. Allyn Nelson agreed to put something together, which Neal Wilson will then review. 
There was also a question regarding the breed standards as to when the height and weight ranges had been changed in the standards to what they are now. Brenda Pollard indicated that the change had taken place in 1998. Further discussion was deferred until the next meeting.   
f) Positions on the Board of Directors: Neal Wilson reminded the Board members that there will be two positions on the Board up for election this year. Directors whose terms will expire are Neal Wilson and Mary Ann Stevenson.   
g) Website Payment: Ron Black reported that a statement had been received from webmaster Kathy Stevenson indicating that there are 95 minutes remaining in the current block of time. 
Moved by Adrian Hykaway that a new block of time be purchased from Kathy Stevenson for maintenance of the website, when it is required. Seconded by Cathy Heinzelman. Carried.  

NEXT MEETING: The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 11, 2011 at 7 p.m. Mountain Time.  

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Cathy Heinzelman. 
